
 

   

 
 

 
 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

2. ROLL CALL 
  
3. PUBLIC COMMENT 

4. EXECUTIVE SESSION  

5. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

6. CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT – view PDF > 

7. CONSENT ACTION  ITEMS 

a. April 27, 2011 Regular Board Meeting Minutes – view PDF > 

b. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2011 Bonney 
Lake Chamber of Commerce Programs Sponsorship Agreement in the amount 
of $1,000. – view PDF > 
 

c. Motion to adopt Resolution No. 2011-06 to authorize modification of the Chief 
Executive Officer’s contract. – view PDF > 
 

8. OTHER ACTION ITEMS 

9. STAFF PRESENTATION 

a. Conservation (no packet materials) 

10. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

a. Executive Committee – no meetings held 

b. Finance and Management Committee – Thursday, April 21, 2011 – view PDF > 

c. Public Affairs Committee – Tuesday, May 10, 2011 – view PDF > 

d. Resource Management Committee – no meetings held 

11. NEW BUSINESS 

12. NEXT REGULAR MEETING –  Wednesday, June 22, 2011, Bellevue City Hall – 

3:30pm 
 

13. ADJOURN 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
AGENDA 

BELLEVUE CITY HALL - ROOM 1E-108 
May 25, 2011 

3:30 PM 



NOTE: AS ALLOWED BY STATE LAW, THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MAY ADD AND TAKE 
ACTION ON ITEMS NOT LISTED ON THE AGENDA. 
 
  
 

 
Directions to Bellevue City Hall 

450 110
th
 Avenue NE, Bellevue, WA  98004 

(425) 452-6800 
 

From I-405 north or southbound: 
Take NE 4

th
 Street exit 

Head West on NE 4
th
 Street 

Turn right onto 110
th
 Avenue NE 

Proceed  block on 110
th
 Avenue NE and turn right into the entrance of Bellevue 

City Hall’s visitor parking lot. 
 

BE SURE TO HAVE YOUR PARKING VALIDATED AT THE SERVICE FIRST 

DESK ON YOUR WAY IN TO THE MEETING 
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May 25, 2011 


.. 


 
PUBLIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 


 


Grant Degginger, Chair; City of Bellevue 
                  John Marchione; Mayor, City of Redmond 
 
 


Meeting Recap 
Tuesday, May 10, 2011 


 
State Legislative Update:  Cascade’s 2011 State legislative agenda was adopted as Governor 


Chris Gregoire signed into law the Eminent Domain (SB 5241) and the Joint Municipal 
Authorities (HB 1332) bills. The committee review potential next steps for Cascade as an entity, 


and it was recommend that staff create analytics, a fact sheet an matrix on what the transition 


might entail for further board consideration and for members to take to their authorizing bodies.  


 
Cascade’s mission, vision, values and goals:  Members reviewed the draft outline of the results 


of the strategic planning process, including the goals for intergovernmental, communications 


and outreach, almost all of which were included in the approved 2011 public affairs work plan.  
In addition, one issue was that there wasn’t a consistent view of Cascade from the 


environmental community.  As a result, members recommended several key groups to meet 


with to get a better picture of what issues exist and what possible outreach options exist.  Staff 


will prepare a list, interview key constituencies, and report back with proposals. 
 


Cost allocation review/bringing interlocal changes to member agencies:  A review of pending 


discussions on changes to cost allocations will be brought to the board for consideration in the 
next few months.  Committee members heard an overview of options aimed at fair and equitable 


costs.  Any such changes will likely need to go back to members’ legislative bodies for approval.  


Cascade will already be developing a matrix of proposed changes to Cascade regarding 
interlocal agreements to become a joint municipal utility services authority.  It would be a good 


idea to package the changes to the interlocal in one effort rather than two separate measures. 


 


Conservation strategic planning:  Although this had been discussed as a critical element in 
supply planning and member services, the cost allocation discussion has taken the front burner 


and conservation strategies will be reviewed later in the year.  


. 
Update on Bonney Lake and Dike 13:  Lake Tapps Cascade staff met with key staff in Bonney 


Lake regarding use of the dike adjacent to the existing Allan Yorke Park for additional public 


access.  As a result, Cascade will draft a proposed agreement with that city and work towards 
resolution so the city can put design and build elements in its 2012 budget planning for work to 


be ready next summer. 


 


2011 sponsorship packages;   The committee approved sponsorship of the Bonney Lake 
Chamber packages for 2011, which included a scaled down version of what was done last year, 


but still includes four chamber lunches, a triathlon, a run, and other events to increase 


Cascade’s mission. 
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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


MINUTES 


BELLEVUE CITY HALL 


APRIL 27, 2011 


 


 


1. CALL TO ORDER 


At 3:33 p.m. Chair Warren called the meeting to order. 


 


2. ROLL CALL 


Board Members or Alternate Board Members from the City of Bellevue (Davidson), the City of 
Issaquah (Traeger), the City of Kirkland (Sweet), the City of Redmond (Margeson), the City of 
Tukwila (Haggerton), Covington Water District (Knight), Sammamish Plateau Water and Sewer 
District (Warren), and Skyway Water and Sewer District (Ault) were present, constituting a quorum.  


 


3. PUBLIC COMMENT 


None. 


 


4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 


Chair Warren suggested that the Executive Session be moved to the end of the meeting agenda.   


Motion by Mr. Haggerton and second by Mr. Knight to approve the meeting agenda as 
amended.  Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 


 


5. CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT 


A. Staff Reports 


Chuck Clarke reported on the following items: 


• Negotiations for water supply to bridge from 2024 until Lake Tapps comes online continue 
with Seattle, Tacoma, and now include Covington Water District as a potential supplier.   


• A broad review of how costs are allocated is underway.   


• As a result of the recent planning process for Lake Tapps issues and operations, staff is 
setting up meetings with Bonney Lake and Pierce County to discuss available resources to 
ensure safety of the public, enhanced access to the lake and costs.  


Joe Mickelson reported that Lake Tapps is currently at 542.2’. He added that a request came from 
the Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) to remove a tree that was lodged up against their fish trap 
intake due to the heavy flows released from Mud Mountain Dam.  Part of this request was also to 
increase the flow through Cascade’s headgates so that the flow in the river could be reduced to 
assist with the intake clearance.  This water release caused sediment issues that Mr. Mickelson 
troubleshooted.  Mr. Clarke commended Mr. Mickelson for working the weekend with such late 
notification to deal with the water release.   
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6. CONSENT ACTION ITEMS   


A. March 23, 2011, Annual Meeting Minutes. 


B. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2011 Redmond Derby 
Days Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $1,000. 


C. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2011 Bellevue Strawberry 
Festival Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $2,000. 


D. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2011 Mountains to Sound 
Greenway Days Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $2,500. 


Motion by Mr. Haggerton and second by Mr. Ault to approve Consent Action Items A-D.  


Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 


 


7. OTHER ACTION ITEMS 


A. Motion to adopt Resolution No. 2011-05 authorizing a temporary waiver of the production 
requirement for each member with independent supply in accordance with Section 6.2.2 
of the Membership Audit Acceptance Agreements 


Mr. Clarke explained that in 2008, Cascade prepared a Member Water Audit (Audit) for each of the 
Members.  Among other things, the Audits defined an Independent Supply production requirement 
for each Member with Independent Supply and provided that (1) the Member would maintain 
production levels consistent with the audit (2) the Independent Supply production requirement would 
increase as a Member redeemed RCFC credits and (3) the failure to meet these production 
requirements could result in penalties and/or retroactive payment of RCFCs.  He further explained 
that regional water use by Cascade Members has been less than the amount available under the 
Seattle Block Contract since 2004.  Demand for regional water has not grown as anticipated when 
the Block Contract was executed.  Therefore, requiring each Member with Independent Supply to 
meet minimum production requirements is not critical to meeting overall demand. 


Motion by Ms. Sweet and second by Mr. Margeson to authorize adopt Resolution No. 2011-05 


authorizing a temporary waiver of the production requirement for each member with 


independent supply in accordance with Section 6.2.2 of the Membership Audit Acceptance 
Agreements.  Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 


 


8. STAFF PRESENTATION 


A. Conservation 


Mr. Clarke distributed an informational sheet about the rain sensor rebate program.  Mr. Brent 
explained that Cascade is partnering with Seattle Public Utilities for another season of rain sensor 
installations.  Six irrigation vendors have signed up for this program thus far and installations are 
now underway.  The goal is to have 250-300 sensors installed in 2011, which could result in a 5-
10% reduction in water usage. 


B. Conversion of Cascade Water Alliance to a Joint Authority 


Elaine Kraft reported that Joint Municipal Authorities House Bill 1332 is expected to be signed into 
law by the Governor.  Under Section 3(2) of HB 1332, a joint authority is a municipal corporation.  
Cascade was incorporated as a nonprofit corporation and an instrumentality of its governmental 
members.  Ms. Kraft explained the process involved if Cascade was to convert to a joint authority.  
She also reviewed a list of entities that are considering the same conversion process.   
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9. COMMITTEE REPORTS 


A. Executive Committee – No meetings held. 


B. Finance and Management Committee – Meeting held Thursday, April 21, 2011.  The 
meeting recap will be included in the May Board packet. 


C. Public Affairs Committee – Meeting held Tuesday, April 12, 2011.  The meeting recap 
was included in the Board packet. 


D. Resource Management Committee – Meeting held Thursday, April 14, 2011.  The 
meeting recap was included in the Board packet. 


 


10. NEW BUSINESS 


None. 


 


11. NEXT REGULAR MEETING 


The next regular Board meeting will be held May 25, 2011 at 3:30 p.m.   


 


12. EXECUTIVE SESSION 


At 4:15 p.m. Chair Warren announced that there would be an Executive Session to review public 
performance of a Cascade employee. The Executive Session was expected to take approximately 
60 minutes unless the time was extended by further notice.   


The Executive Session adjourned at 5:25p.m.   


 


13. ADJOURN 


The meeting was adjourned at 5:30p.m. 


 


APPROVED BY: 


 


________________________________ 


Lloyd Warren, Chair  


 


 


________________________________ 


John Marchione, Vice-Chair  
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AGENDA MEMORANDUM 


 


 


 


SUBJECT  
 
Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2011 Bonney Lake Chamber of 
Commerce Programs Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $1,000. 
 
BACKGROUND  


 


Pursuant to Resolution 2009-2, sponsorship proposals will be reviewed on the merits and how 
well it relates to Cascade’s mission and by laws.   
 
The Bonney Lake Chamber of Commerce Program includes four general membership 
luncheons for the year, one each quarter, which includes advertising and a spot on each 
program, as well as a corporate level sponsorship of the Get Fit Bonney Lake program, which 
includes marketing (web, Facebook, newsletter, newspaper ads, folders, and window decal) for 
the White River 5K June 18, the Get Fit Bonney Lake Expo July 16 and the Annual Triathlon 
September 3.  Each of these events includes booth, recognition on all marketing, advertising 
and awards presentations, as well as the triathlon T-shirt.  
 
For its $1,000 investment, Cascade’s sponsorship will be noted at these events that reach the 
business community as well as reaching the public and key regional stakeholders/groups. 
This amount has been budgeted and will be coming out of the Intergovernmental and 
Communications Budget. 
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 


 
Cascade’s Intergovernmental and Communications budget has allocated sufficient funds to 
cover this sponsorship.  The resolution indicates that any sponsorship over $1,000 would 
require the Board to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to enter into a sponsorship 
agreement. This proposal is for $1,000, and it has the CEO and Public Affairs Committee 
support.  It is within the budgeted amount for 2011. 
 
 
OPTIONS 
 
1. Authorize execution of the 2011 Bonney Lake Chamber of Commerce Programs 


Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $1,000. 
 
2. Do not authorize and provide alternate direction to staff. 
  


RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Move to authorize execution of the 2011 Bonney Lake Chamber of Commerce Programs 
Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $1,000.
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AGENDA MEMORANDUM 


 


 


 
SUBJECT   


Motion to adopt Resolution No. 2011-06 to authorize modification of the Chief Executive 
Officer’s contract. 
 
BACKGROUND  


Cascade's Board of Directors approved an Employment Agreement, dated January 6, 2009, 
("Employment Agreement") with its Chief Executive Officer (CEO) providing that "upon the 
completion of Executive's first six (6) consecutive months of employment with Cascade and 
annually thereafter, the Board shall periodically review and evaluate Executive's performance 
and Executive's salary, and maintain or adjust that salary at its discretion," and reserving in the 
Board the right to change, modify or eliminate the current benefits package at its discretion. 
 
The Board has completed its periodic review and engaged in discussions with the CEO 
regarding salary and benefits. 
 
Resolution 2011-06 modifies the CEO’s contract to increase the CEO's benefits package for 
2011 only by Cascade making an additional one-time contribution to the CEO's or §457 Defined 
Contribution Plan in the total amount of 7 % (seven and one-third percent) of his current annual 
salary. The contribution shall be subject to applicable contribution limits and other applicable 
laws and regulations. 
. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT  


The 2011 cost of the subject modification to the CEO’s contract is $14,666.67. There is 
adequate funding in the 2011 budget to cover this one-time expense.  
 
 
OPTIONS 


1. Adopt Resolution No. 2011-06 to authorize modification of the Chief Executive Officer’s 
contract.  
 


2. Do not adopt Resolution No. 2011-06 and provide alternative direction to staff. 
 


RECOMMENDED ACTION  


Move to adopt Resolution No. 2011-06 to authorize modification of the Chief Executive Officer’s 
contract. 
 
 


ATTACHMENT 


 


Proposed Resolution No. 2011-06 – view PDF > 










Attachment  



 



 



 



CASCADE WATER ALLIANCE 



RESOLUTION NO. 2011-06 



 



 



 



A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE CASCADE WATER ALLIANCE, 



A WASHINGTON NONPROFIT CORPORATION, REGARDING AUTHORIZATION FOR 
MODIFICATION OF CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER'S CONTRACT 



 



 



 
WHEREAS, the Cascade Water Alliance ("Cascade") is a Washington non-profit 



corporation formed under authority of the Interlocal Cooperation Act (Chapter 39.34 RCW) to 



provide water supply to its Members; and 
 



WHEREAS, in January 2009, Cascade's Board of Directors approved an Employment 



Agreement, dated January 6, 2009 ("Employment Agreement") with its Chief Executive Officer 
(CEO) providing that "upon the completion of Executive's first six (6) consecutive months of 



employment with Cascade and annually thereafter, the Board shall periodically review and 



evaluate Executive's performance and Executive's salary, and maintain or adjust that salary at 



its discretion," and reserving in the Board the right to change, modify or eliminate the current 
benefits package at its discretion. 



 



WHEREAS, the Board, having completed its periodic review and engaged in discussions 
with the CEO regarding salary and benefits. 



 



NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 
CASCADE WATER ALLIANCE as follows: 



 



Section 1. Authorization. The Board Chair is authorized to take such actions as are necessary 



to increase the CEO's benefits package for 2011 only by Cascade making an additional one-
time contribution to the CEO's or §457 Defined Contribution Plan in the total amount of 7 % 



(seven and one-third percent) of his current annual salary. The contribution shall be subject to 



applicable contribution limits and other applicable laws and regulations. 
 



Section 2. Effective date. The resolution shall take effect and be in force upon its passage and 



approval. 



 
ADOPTED AND APPROVED by the Board of Directors of the Cascade Water Alliance at a 



regular meeting thereof, held the 25th day of May, 2011. 
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CASCADE WATER ALLIANCE 



 



       



Lloyd Warren, Chair 



 



 



    



Attest – Chuck Clarke, CEO John Marchione, Vice Chair 



 



 



  



Jim Haggerton, Secretary/Treasurer 



 



 



 



Members 



 



Yes    



 



No    



 



Demand Share 



 



Yes   % 



 



No      



Include in CWAC? 
 



Yes 
 



 



No 
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FINANCE & MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Jim Haggerton, Chair, Mayor, City of Tukwila 


Lloyd Warren, Commissioner, Sammamish Plateau Water & Sewer District 
Penny Sweet, Councilmember, City of Kirkland 


 
 


 


Meeting Recap 
Thursday, April 21, 2011 


1:30 PM – 3:00 PM 


Cascade Offices 
 


 


 


Call To Order 
 


1. Chair Comments – Jim Haggerton 


 
2. Executive Session 


 


3. Items Recommended For Action & Information At April 27, 2011, Board Meeting 
 


None 


 


4. Discussion Items  
 


A.  Cascade Mission, Vision, and Values – Chuck Clarke 


Cascade appointed RNR Consulting to develop a Strategic Plan. As part of this process, 
RNR worked with Cascade staff, Board, Members and others to revisit Cascade’s Mission 


Statement and to develop Vision and Values Statements for Cascade. The draft Vision, 


Mission, and Values statements were provided to the Committee and the Committee was 


asked to provide comments and feedback that will be provided to RNR and the Board. 
Cascade staff will develop further detail and will present more information to the full Board in 


June. 


B.   Real Estate Requests from Pierce County and the City of Bonney Lake 


Cascade has received two real estate use requests related to Lake Tapps: from Pierce 


County, for an easement to install mooring buoys/anchors in the Lake near Dike 4 to 


designate the rafting area approved in the Boat management Plan; and from the City of 
Bonney Lake to lease Dike 13 for use as a public recreation area adjacent to the City’s Allen 


York Park.  Staff has described the pros and cons of accepting these requests in a table. 


Staff will add more specific cost and benefit data to the table following further discussions 


with Bonney Lake and Pierce County. Board members have expressed a desire for 
substantial commitment from both parties before agreeing to the requests. Whatever 


agreement is reached must be reviewed periodically. Cascade needs to be careful about 


establishing precedents for responsibility for enforcement in and around Lake Tapps. 







 


C.   Member Cost Reallocation Study 


Cascade staff and member staff have had three meetings so far to discuss the allocation of 


costs among Cascade members. Updated water demand forecasts and actual data suggest 


flat water demand even as population grows. The current cost allocation model favors 


members that rely on independent water supply rather than Seattle block contract water, and 
imposes a relative cost disadvantage to members that use a higher proportion of block water. 


A suggestion was made to take into account how changes to the cost allocation scheme 


might be perceived by potential new Cascade members. 


D.   Risk Tolerance and Contract Negotiations 


Current regional short- and long-term water supply projections imply that water supplies will 


be more than adequate for the foreseeable future. Now that Cascade owns its own water 
supply, Lake Tapps, contracting risk has shifted from not contracting for enough water (water 


risk) to contracting for too much water (economic risk). Cascade staff is mindful of this shift in 


contracting risk as it negotiates new contracts with Seattle and Tacoma. To avoid being 


locked into long-term contracts that might not be parties’ best interests in the future, any new 
contracts will include escape clauses for both sides. 


E.   Insurance Renewal and Dam & Dike Coverage  


Cascade’s liability and loss insurance coverage is scheduled to renew on May 9, 2011. The 
policy is renewed annually. To date, Cascade’s coverage has not extended to the dikes and 


dams around Lake Tapps. Although the risk of failure of the dams and dikes is low, the cost 


of such failure could be great. Cascade has sought coverage premium quotes from the 
insurance carrier. Upon receipt of the quotes, Cascade’s Board will be asked to make a 


policy decision about whether to purchase dam and dike coverage or to self-insure for such 


loss. Current policy coverage will be renewed on May 9, 2011, and a decision about 


additional dike & dam coverage may be made later, after quotes are received and the Board 
reviews them. 


5. Information Items 


Cascade’s external auditor, Clark Nuber, conducted an audit of Cascade’s fiscal year 2010 during 
the week of April 11. At the conclusion of the week, the auditors met informally with Cascade staff 


to report on initial results. The results were good, with no findings and no recommended 


adjustments. The auditors discovered a number of conservation rebate transactions that seemed 


irregular and staff is investigating them. The transactions are in low dollar amounts and will not 
affect the overall outcome of the audit. The auditors will prepare their final report and will present it 


to the Committee at its June meeting. 


 
6. Next Meeting Date And Location 


Thursday, May 19, 2011  


Cascade Office 
 














































































